

## Community Board No. 2

43-22 50th Street, 2nd Floor Woodside, New York 11377 (718) 533-8773 Fax (718-533-8777 Email qn02@cb.nyc.gov www.nyc.gov/queenscb2

Morry Galonoy Chairperson Debra Markell Kleinert District Manager

June 24, 2022

Michael Dockett Queens Borough Commissioner City of New York Parks and Recreation The Overlook 80-30 Park Lane Kew Gardens, NY 11415

RE: Letter of Support - Bissville Triangle

Dear Commissioner Dockett:

Community Board 2 would like to thank the Parks Department for their informative presentation at the June 23, 2022 Environment and Parks Committee Meeting.

The Blissville Community and Community Board 2 have sought the restoration of the Veterans Memorial at this location for over 10 years. Gratitude was expressed during the presentation to the Parks Department for the Design presented and also acknowledged were the enhancements to this space that will bring much needed green public space to the community whom do not have access to a park within walking distance.

At that meeting with a quorum present a motion was made and seconded to send this letter of support for the Blissville Triangle project. The vote was all in favor with none opposed and no abstentions.

If you have any questions, please contact Community Board 2 at (718) 533-8773.

Sincerely,

Debra Markell Kleiner District Manager

DMK/mag

cc: Morry Galonoy, Chairperson, Community Board 2
Frank Wu, Chair, Environment Committee
Tom Mituzas, Co-Chair, Transportation Committee
Meira Berkower, City of New York Parks & Recreation Department
Corisa Robinson, City of New York Parks & Recreation Department
Eric Goetz, City of New York Parks & Recreation Department
Monet Davis, City of New York Parks & Recreation Department

PKS Letter of Support Blissville Triangle